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Appreciating the 

Men and Women  

in Law Enforcement 

By Gene Campbell 

  Every year Mattaponi Crime Solvers, 

Inc sets aside the month of May as "Law 

Enforcement Appreciation Night".  They 

invited all local law enforcement 

personnel in King William and King & 

Queen Counties to be their guests at their 

May 9 monthly meeting in the King 

William County Administrative 

Building.   

Please see LAW, on page 14. 

MPRA celebrates June is River month 

Retired State Trooper Bob Coats (right) 

speaks to Delegate Keith Hodges (left) 

MPRA members kicked off River month with an afternoon paddle from Walkerton to Whitehall on June 1. Another paddle is set for Monday, June 

18 at 1 PM on Garnett’s Creek in King and Queen. See the details or register online or email matpamrivers@gmail.com for more information.  

Please see MPRA, on page 9. 

Congressman Wittman talks with Mangohick 

resident Bob Hubbard and his wife Nancy. 

Congressman Wittman Visits King William  
By Gene Campbell 

 

  First District Congressman Rob Wittman 

was on hand June 2 at the King William 

Ruritan Club Building for a Meet and Greet 

session with King William citizens.  Hosted 

by the King William Republican 

Committee, citizens got an opportunity to 

talk "one on one" with the Congressman and 

ask questions and get an update on what is 

happening "inside the belt loop" in 

Washington DC.  
 

 Please see WITTMAN, on page 9. 

  King & Queen County has been recognized with an Achievement Award from the National 

Association of Counties (NACo). The awards honor innovative, effective county government 

programs that strengthen services for residents.  

  King and Queen County received a 2018 Achievement Award for its program titled “Rural 

Broadband Internet” in the category of Information Technology.   

“We are honored an pleased to be recognized by our peers both in the Commonwealth, having 

won the prestigious Best County Award from VaCo and now at the National level for the efforts 

we have made to bring affordable internet service to our citizens. The Board of Supervisors is 

proud of what we have achieved so far but we know our work is not done.  We are committed to 

improving speeds and expanding the coverage footprint of KQVa.   

Please see page 12. 

King & Queen County earns National 

Achievement Award for Rural Broadband Internet 
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A 120 Year  

Tradition of Caring 

 Bennett Funeral Home was established in 1897 to serve the needs of 

Richmond families.  Since then, this locally owned and operated business has con-

tinued to serve the community with its unique combination of caring and conven-

ience. 

 This tradition of excellence  can be seen in the four beautiful chapels lo-

cated throughout the Richmond area: centrally located on Cutshaw Avenue in the 

city, on Broad Street Road past Innsbrook,  serving the Hanover-Mechanicsville 

area on Lee-Davis Road and Chesterfield Chapel on Ashbrook Pkwy. in Chester-

field. All four facilities are under the personal direction of Charles D. Morehead, 

President. 

 In a time of need, you can turn to Bennett Funeral Home with trust and 

confidence.  It serves families of all faiths with personal service, before, during, 

and after.  There is a long tradition of professionalism and caring. 

 One way in which Bennett cares for families, is by offering a convenient 

and personalized pre-need program.  Through this program pre-need planning, you 

can spare your loved ones the burden of making decisions at an emotional time.  

Call Bennett Funeral Home at 746-8665 to schedule a pre-planning consultation.

BENNETT funeral home 

Caring Since 1897 

By Ellen K. Otey 

  On Wednesday night, May 9, 2018, Cub 

Scout Pack 360 held its Annual 

Graduation Ceremony at the Ruritan 

Building in King William. 

  Boys from the different ranks – Tigers, 

Bears, Wolves, and Webelos – crossed a 

wooden Bridge as parents and friends 

watched.  The bridge had 12 steps 

symbolizing the 12 points of the scout law 

and symbolizes them “crossing over” from 

one level to the next. 

  First to fifth graders are considered Cub 

Scouts.  The boys pictured in the picture 

are fifth graders and considered “Arrow of 

Lights” that crossed the bridge into Boy 

Scout Troup 360.  For them the bridge is a 

symbol of them crossing from the Cub 

Scout Pack into the Boy Scout Troop.  

They were welcomed on the other side by 

the Scout Troop. 

  Mr. John Hamel, who has lead different 

levels of scouts for over 30 years, 

handmade plaques for each boy to 

commemorate their Cub Scout experience.  

The arrows on the plaques Mr. Hamel 

made have different colored stripes on 

them representing what each boy achieved 

during his time in Cub Scouts.  Most of 

those boys on the stage have been in 

scouting since they were tigers. 

  There is a new rank recently added for 

Kindergartners called the Lions.  For more 

information about scouting, please email 

Pack 360 at kwpack360@gmail.com 

KING WILLIAM CUB SCOUTS HOLD 

GRADUATION CEREMONY 

  Finally, some much needed Sunshine. I was thinking about looking 

on the internet for “How to build an Ark”. We are still cleaning up 

from the last big storm. One Day at a Time. School students are 

thinking about summer vacation coming, longer warmer days are here 

now. I hope the weather will level out some now. Enjoy your summer, 

make some great memories. 

 

  Take care until next time  
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Equine Talk Sponsored by: 

360 Hardware and T-Town Tack  

 

  Ms. Lowry’s 4th grade class from King and 

Queen Elementary visited Old St. John’s 

Church Chapter, NSDAR in West Point on 

Thursday evening, May 17. Students sang 

patriotic songs to the delight of Chapter 

members and guests.  The students also judged 

a cookie contest featuring cookies baked by the 

Chapter members. 

  The contest help to raise award money for the 

DAR Good Citizens Award, sponsored locally 

by Old St. John’s Church Chapter, NSDAR. 

This award recognizes and rewards individuals 

who possess good citizenship qualities of 

dependability, service, leadership, and 

patriotism in their homes, schools, and 

communities. These students are selected by 

their teachers and peers because they 

demonstrate these qualities to an outstanding 

degree. For more information, please email 

tracysandmann@gmail.com. 

  One of the largest patriotic women’s 

organizations in the world, DAR has more than 

185,000 members in approximately 3,000 

chapters across the country and even in 

numerous foreign countries. DAR strives to 

promote historic preservation, education and 

patriotism via commemorative events, 

scholarships and educational initiatives, 

citizenship programs, service to veterans, 

meaningful community service, and more. For 

additional information about DAR and its 

programs, visit www.dar.org. 

Old St. John’s Church Chapter, NSDAR  

Welcomes Ms. Lowry’s 4th Grade Class 

Getting Answers 
 

By Allen Brintley and “Pip” 

 

  We spend a lot of our time each day 

trying to get answers. From what’s the 

weather like to what am I going to wear? 

Working with animals, they will always 

give you an answer. It may not be the 

answer you want but they will always give 

you an answer. Like loading a horse or 

mule into a trailer, they stop and won’t 

load. That’s an answer. “No.” They feel it 

is unsafe, whether there are bees buzzing 

around from a nest hidden inside to 

another animal smell that has been inside 

the trailer. We need to look closely before 

pushing the issue and correct the problem 

and ask them to load again. You may need 

to open the side doors and make it brighter 

inside and more inviting for them to load. 

Other times, you would back them away 

and make them trot in circles around you 

and then walk them up to load. I have seen 

people get creative, from feeding them in 

the trailer everyday for a while to get them 

used to loading and unloading. We don’t 

want to get too heavy handed with them 

and try to force them. This will just 

reinforce their negative thoughts about the 

trailer. 

  I remember a story about my grandfather 

being creative in getting answers. He 

called the hospital and asked the 

receptionist “I would like to find out how 

Mr. Mills in room 315 is doing. Could you 

please help me?” She said that she would 

transfer him to the nurse’s station on the 

3rd floor and maybe they could help. A 

nurse answered and he asked again “I 

would like to find out about Mr. Mills in 

room 315. I’m worried and would 

appreciate any information you could give 

me on his condition.” The nurse thought 

about it for a minute and then asked him 

to hold on and she would see what she 

could do. The nurse came back on the line 

and said “Sir, I have checked his chart and 

files and I have some good news. It looks 

like Mr. Mills is doing very well. The 

doctor even has a note here that says he is 

planning on releasing Mr. Mills tomorrow 

to go home.” My grandfather yells 

“Yippy! That is great news!” The nurse 

said “You must be very close with Mr. 

Mills. Is he your family or friend?” My 

grandfather said laughingly “I am Mr. 

Mills! I’m calling you from room 315. 

Nobody would tell me anything so I had 

to try to find out on my own. Thanks.” 

Now that’s being creative! 

 

  Y o u  c a n  e m a i l  m e  a t 

Allen@TwinRiversRealty.com or call 690

-7870. I’ll see you on the trails. 
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 Story by Florence Cooke 

 

  VFW Post 9501 of King William held its 

20th Veterans’ Memorial Service on 

Sunday, May 27, at the Caleb and Mary 

Pollard Family Veterans Memorial Park 

on Route 30. 

   Caleb and Mary Foster Pollard had four 

sons, Willie, Clinton, Eddie and David 

(who was killed in action on foreign soil) 

to serve in two major wars.  The land that 

is home to the VFW was part of the 

Pollard family and was donated by a direct 

descendant of the Pollard family, Mrs. 

Eva Inez Pollard Atkins.  The donation of 

property interests from Lt. Col. Lee and 

Mrs. Evelyn Vessels made the VFW 

building site a reality. 

  The guest speaker was Dr. Rodney 

Sidney, Director of Victims Abuse for the 

Essex County Sheriff’s Department.  Dr. 

Sidney has three Associate Degrees, two 

Bachelor Degrees, two Masters Degrees 

and two Doctoral Degrees.  He has been 

very active in church and civic 

organization for many years.  Given Dr. 

Sidney’s broad experiences, his 

educational achievements, and his level of 

community engagement, he talked about 

helping to ensure the  rights of victims. 

  Also on the program were two youth 

speakers.  Jordan Waller, an eighth grader 

at Hamilton-Holmes Middle School, won 

the VFW Patriot’s Pen Award.  He read 

his submission to the group.  He stated, “I 

am thankful for the many gifts America 

has given to my generation.  I am thankful 

that I live in this great place that allows us 

to have so many different choices in life.  I 

hope everyone takes the time to see how 

blessed we truly are living in America. I 

wouldn’t want to live in any other place.” 

The second youth speaker was Margaret 

Styles, a senior at King William High 

School, who won the local VFW Voice of 

Democracy Competition. 

  VFW Auxiliary Member Gladys 

Hickman presented the Teacher 

Recognition to Virginia Harvey Young 

from King and Queen. She has been in the 

school system for many years, is an 

ordained minister and is one of the singers 

with Cora Harvey, a well known gospel 

singer from the northern end of King and 

Queen. 

  Three scholarships for $1,000 each were 

presented by VFW member Cecelia 

Johnson.  Two of the students, Briana 

Harvey and Taylor Hill, were from King 

and Queen Central High School.  The 

King William student, Lamont Harris, has 

completed high school and his first year at 

Rappahannock Community College. 

  The Memorial Roll Call of deceased 

veterans from King and Queen and King 

William was read by Carolyn Brown and 

Colleen Williams with a bell chiming after 

each name .  The bell chiming was done 

by Past Post Commander Fred Brown. 

  The posting of colors was done by 

JROTC from King and Queen Central 

High School.  The Retiring of the Colors 

was done by AFJROTC from King 

William High School. 

This event was well attended by family 

and friends of the deceased veterans.  It 

was a time to stop and think of so many 

lives lost and still being lost each day so 

that we, as Americans, can feel safe and 

well protected.  WE, AS AMERICANS, 

THANK ALL THOSE WHO GAVE 

AND ARE GIVING THEIR LIVES  FOR 

US. 

VFW POST 9501 HOLDS VETERANS’ 

MEMORIAL SERVICE 

 

Love looks through a telescope; envy, through a microscope.  

Josh Billings 
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Letter to the Editor 
Dear Editor, 

 

To whom it may concern  

  Assuming you can read, this note is for 

the person (s) who, for unknown reasons, 

felt it was irresistible to pass up our 

“pavers” which were located at the end of 

our driveway to prevent driving onto our 

lawn. Had you been here to witness the 

care with which each one was placed by 

the disabled Viet Nam Vet, perhaps you 

might have given your act of thievery a 

second thought. 

Shame on you! 

Maxine Hamlett, 

King William 

 

 

Dear Editor, 

 

  A few days ago I received a flyer in the 

mail from 1st District Congressman Rob 

Wittman titled “Important Updates for 

Virginia Seniors”. This included some 

“Important Federal Contacts” and “Tips on 

Avoiding Identity Theft”. All in all 

something a 10th grader could have put 

together. In an opening comment 

Congressman Wittman wrote “I hope you 

will reach out to my staff or me if there is 

anything we can do for you.” Was he 

kidding? Now that he’s up for reelection 

he is asking his constituents to reach out to 

him!  Where has the Congressman been for 

the past two years when his constituents 

have repeatedly attempted to contact him 

or his office asking to meet with him to 

discuss issues important to them? 

  Indeed, Congressman Wittman has little 

to show in accomplishments in 

representing the citizens of the 1st District. 

For that reason three well qualified 

Democratic candidates are vying for the 

o p p o r tun i t y  to  c ha l l en ge  t he 

Congressman.  In a recent letter to the 

editor of the Richmond Times Dispatch 

Democratic candidate John Suddarth duly 

noted that Congressman Wittman was 

“missing in action” in issues on the 

economy, gun violence and health care, 

issues the majority of our citizens deeply 

care about. And in a recent Democratic 

Committee forum, Vangie Williams 

expressed that she would capitalize on ”the 

power of women” to move the country 

toward a single payer health care system to 

provide  comprehensive and affordable 

health care for all citizens.  At that same 

forum candidate Edwin Santana stated that 

the cap should be removed from the Social 

Security tax so that everyone would pay 

the same percentage of their income. 

  I believe either of the three of these 

candidates can defeat Rob Wittman. It is 

comforting to know that during their 

campaign these candidates have not 

attacked each other and they have pledged 

to support the winner of the primary in 

their quest to unseat Mr. Wittman. To get 

more information on these candidates, go 

to their individual websites: Edwin 

Santana (santanaforcongress.com), John 

Suddarth (suddarthforcongress.com) and 

Vangie Williams (vangieforcongress.com). 

Make your choice and vote on June12. 

Let’s retire Congressman Wittman and 

make the 1st District a voice for the 

citizens. 

 

Don Wagner 

Aylett  

 

  On Father’s Day and every day you are 

missed beyond measure. I remember all 

the happiness and laughs we shared. You 

were more than a Dad; you were my 

“Best Friend”. 

  Happy Father’s Day in Heaven to my 

Daddy...until we meet again… 

Loving You Always, 

Your Daughter, Lynette 

Father’s Day Memory of 

George E. Powell 

  Congratulations Jessica Crawford on 

graduating. We are so proud of the 

woman you have grown to be. You have 

truly been a blessing to us and we can’t 

wait to see where this life takes you. We 

will always love and support you. 

 

Your Family 

Congratulations 

Crawford 
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  Quinn Hart, of Mattaponi, will graduate 

on June 9th at the Richmond Convention 

Center, along with home educated 

students from across the state, during the 

Home Educators Association of Virginia's 

annual convention. Quinn was recently 

awarded a four year Air Force ROTC 

scholarship, the Three Rivers Soil and 

Water Conservation Scholarship, the 

Rappahannock Electric Coop Scholarship, 

and the Colonial Farm Credit scholarship. 

He has received an appointment with the 

incoming freshman class at the Virginia 

Military Institute this fall, where he plans 

to major in Civil Engineering.  

  Quinn recently passed his FAA written 

exam after going through ground school at 

the Middle Peninsula Regional Airport in 

King and Queen County, and will be 

working toward his private pilot license 

there. He serves as a flight sergeant in 

Civil Air Patrol at the Langley Composite 

Squadron, and earned his Ground Team 

Search and Rescue qualifications in April 

at a joint academy conducted with the 

Virginia Department of Emergency 

Management.  

  Quinn enjoys studying military history 

and strategy, and is eager to serve his 

country in the Air Force. Both his parents 

were enlisted airmen and chose to settle in 

King and Queen in 2009 on a small farm, 

where he and his younger brother have 

enjoyed the space and time available to 

enjoy their childhood and explore their 

interests.  

Homeschool Student from King and Queen 

Awarded Multiple Scholarships 

  Quinn Hart 

By Bob Ehrhart 

 

  The 2018 VFW Patriot's Pen 

award winners for their essay on 

freedom were Jordan Waller (8th 

grade @ Hamilton Holmes) and 

Margaret Styres (Senior @ KW 

High). Also, included in the 

photo are Francis Gwathmey and 

Commander James Brown. 

Quinn, right with fellow Air Force ROTC student. 

Jordan Waller  

Margaret Styres  

VFW Patriot's Pen award  
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Obituaries 
LOVING 

Loving, Margaret Kirby 

81 of St. Stephens Ch. 

Passed away peacefully 

May 21, 2018 with her 

family by her side. She is 

now at home and at peace 

with her heavenly father 

and her LORD, Jesus 

Christ. She was preceded 

in death by her sons 

Kenneth Robert Loving and Julian Wayne 

Loving. Sisters, Dora Walsh and Frances 

Conner. Brother, Robert (BOB) Kirby. 

She is survived by her daughter Maria A. 

Loving and son in law Robert. A special 

daughter in law Lisa and a special niece Lorie. 

Her grandchildren Kristi (Bryan), Candice 

(Shawn), Kerri (Eric), and Mason. Great Grand 

Children - Hunter, Bryson, Dylan, Blake, 

Dusty, Gracie and Cheyenne and numerous 

nieces, nephews, extended family members 

and friends. Margaret retired from Philip 

Morris after 30 plus years of service. She 

enjoyed spending time with her family. She 

loved little children. She enjoyed crocheting, 

making quilts, doing crafts and watching the 

birds. The TV show "Survivor" was her 

absolute favorite. She will be missed by all that 

knew her especially her little buddy, her dog 

"Duke". In lieu of flowers please make 

contributions to St. Stephens Baptist Church. 

251 The Trail St. Stephens Church, VA 

23148.The family will receive friends from 6 

to 8 p.m. Friday, May 25th, 2018 at B.W. 

White Funeral Home 7837 Richmond-

Tappahannock Hwy. where services  will be 

held 1:00 p.m. Saturday , May 26, 2018. 

Interment will follow at St. Stephens Baptist 

Church Cemetery 

 

MOORE 

Claiborne Elizabeth Moore 

91 of King William passed 

away Friday, May 25, 

2018. She was preceded in 

death by her husband John 

Claiborne. She is survived 

by her sons, Wilfred 

Moore, Sr. (Margaret), 

Larry Claiborne (Maude) a 

host of grandchildren, 

great grandchildren, great- 

great grandchildren and other family members. 

Visitation Friday June 1 from 11 am to 8 pm at 

B.W. White Funeral Home Rt. 360, Aylett. 

Homegoing services will be held Saturday June 

2 , 1 pm at Mt. Olive Baptist Church, King 

William. 

Virginia Sheriffs’ Institute Scholarships Awarded 

Preston Upshaw 

  The Virginia Sheriffs' Institute (VSI) is 

pleased to announce the awarding of 71 

scholarships totaling $70,000 to deserving 

individuals across the Commonwealth.  

These scholarships support individuals 

pursuing a college degree in criminal 

justice while attending a Virginia college 

or university. Full-time students are 

awarded $1,000 scholarships; part-time 

students are awarded $500 scholarships. 

Two students from King William, Julia 

Duszynski and Preston Upshaw, were 

awarded scholarships. Both Julia and 

Preston attended the Bridging 

Communities Regional Career and 

Technical Center criminal justice 

program. 

  The Virginia Sheriffs' Institute is a 501

(c)(3) charitable organization established 

by Virginia sheriffs which provides 

training and education to the members of 

the Institute, including sheriffs and deputy 

sheriffs across Virginia, on issues relating 

to management, crime prevention, and 

other areas of public safety. 

  All Virginia citizens are eligible to 

become members of the VSI upon 

invitation from their local sheriff. 

  "The sheriffs and their citizen supporters 

around Virginia are the reason for the 

success of this program," said John W. 

Jones, Executive Director of the Virginia 

Sheriffs' Institute. "Currently, we have 

over 25,000 associate and business 

members of the VSI.  We are extremely 

proud and grateful for all of our associate 

and business members as well as our 

training and educational programs that 

help make Virginia a safer place in which 

to live." 

Julia Duszynski  
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 Expanding rural broadband, rebuilding 

our military, finding solutions to the 

challenges in education and school 

security were some of the topics discussed 

during a question and answer period.  

 Rob, who is up for re-election for his 

sixth full term to represent Virginia's First 

Congressional District this November, is 

in the midst of rallying his base for a 

campaign against a Democratic opponent 

this fall.  His Democratic opponent will be 

decided from one of three candidates in 

the upcoming June 12 Democratic 

primary.    

  Wittman who resides in Westmoreland 

County with his wife Kathryn (they have 

two children and four grandchildren), got 

his start in politics in 1986 when he was 

elected to the Town of Montross Town 

Council, He moved his way up the 

political ladder with his election to the 

Westmoreland County Board of 

Supervisors in 1995, and in 2005 was 

elected to the Virginia House of Delegates 

before being elected to represent 

Virginia's First Congressional District in 

the US House of Representatives in 2007.  

  Ed Moren and his wife Debi provided 

some delicious refreshments during the 

hour and half session with Congressman 

Wittman.    

Congressman Wittman  

Visits King William  

Congressman Wittman answers questions from the 

audience  

Photo by Robbie Coleman 

Story by Florence Cooke 

On Saturday, May 26, 2018, eighteen future 

firemen from four King and Queen Fire depart-

ments - Lower King and Queen, Central King 

and Queen, Walkerton, Upper King and Queen 

and one from Essex, are shown at the live burn 

training in Chesterfield to demonstrate the 

skills they learned in the classroom.  The class 

will take the final test on Saturday, June 9. 

The 160 hour course was hosted by Walkerton 

Fire Department and started in January with 18 

future firemen – two women and sixteen men. 

The Firefighter I class included 85 hours of 

classroom and 75 hours of hands on practical 

training. 

Captain Robbie Coleman stated, “I am very 

proud that we started with 18 students and are 

finishing with eighteen completing all the re-

quirements.  This amount of time is a real com-

mitment to helping others even before the 

emergency call comes in. A lot of dedication of 

time and physical ability and studying has gone 

into the class to produce better trained volun-

teers to help the community.” 

P.S.  THE COMMUNITY APPRECIATES 

THE NEW FIREMEN AND ALL FIREMEN 

AND RESCUE PERSONNEL WHO GIVE 

SO MUCH OF THEMSELVES THAT WE 

DON’T KNOW ABOUT,  THANK YOU SO 

MUCH 

KING & QUEEN FIREFIGHTER CLASS 

GRADUATES 

  The Mattaponi and Pamunkey Rivers 

Association (MPRA) is planning activities 

for June is River Month 2018.  Join the 

celebration by cleaning up our waterways, 

paddling and picking up trash. MPRA is 

an all-volunteer nonprofit organization 

that encourages the preservation of the 

natural and cultural heritage of our rivers 

through education, stewardship and 

recreation.   

  The 28th Annual River Stewardship Day 

cleanup is Saturday, June 16. This year, 

the volunteer’s picnic will be before the 

cleanup on Friday evening, June 15 from 

6 until 8 PM at Campbell’s Pavilion on 

the Mattaponi. Pre-registration for the 

picnic is required. We will distribute trash 

bags, assign and confirm cleanup sites 

prior to dinner. We are including trash 

pickup along highways, as well as along 

river banks and boat landings this year. 

Volunteers can pick their own time to 

work and dispose of trash themselves. To 

join a team cleaning up boat landings or to 

sign up a group, call Eugene Rivara and 

leave a message at (804)769-0568. Visit 

the link on www.mpra.org to sign up 

online. For more information, visit our 

w e b s i t e  o r  e m a i l 

matpamrivers@gmail.com.  

 

Only I can change my life. No one can do it for me.  

 

Carol Burnett 

MPRA, continued from front page 
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  Back Row L-R: Zachary Woods, James 

Christopher Tucker, Meighan Richardson, 

John William Rice, Addison Prince, 

Gregory Mitchell, Sam Lewis III, Aaron 

Bowen Front Row L-R: Precious Jackson, 

Kayla Hill, Breyona Harvey, Keshawn 

Deyo, J.C. Davis, Faith Bowen, Kyra 

Johnson, Kyle Bagby. 

King William Senior Class 

  Seated (l to r): Gianna Fischetti, Gracie 

Sandy, Krista Carlton, Autumn Courtney, 

Saylor Gray 

Standing (l to r): Thomas Davis, Lewis 

Ginn, Robert Loe, Brayden Lewis, Laken 

Tignor, Conner Morris, Tyler Clark, 

Cooper Leeman, Evan Williams, Ian 

Willinghan 

  Krista Anne Carlton is the 

Valedictorian at Aylett 

Country Day School Class 

of 2018. Krista is the 

daughter of Bruce and Kim 

Carlton of Little Plymouth, 

and granddaughter of Lewis 

and Phyllis Norman of 

Mattaponi and Rogers and 

Susan Carlton of Little 

Plymouth. Krista started school at Aylett in 

PreK-5 and has been a vital part of the ACDS 

student body for 10 years.  

 While at Aylett, she participated in drama 

productions, was a member of the Middle 

School Leadership team and embraced life at 

ACDS.  She loves sports and played volleyball, 

basketball and softball.  

 Outside of Aylett, Krista enjoys playing 

softball and has been a team member on the 

Krush Fastpitch Travel Ball for 4 ½ years.  She 

is a volunteer with Indian Rivers Humane 

Society where she fosters cats and kittens 

socializing them until they are adopted, as well 

as helping out in their thrift store. She also 

enjoys volunteering at the local volunteer fire 

department helping during fundraising 

activities. During her leisure time, she enjoys 

reading, swimming, vacationing with family 

and helping on the farm. 
   Krista will be attending St. Margaret’s School next 

year. 

Gianna Fischetti has been 

named the Salutatorian of 

Aylet t  Country Day 

S c h o o l ’ s  C l a s s  o f 

2018.  Gianna is the 

daughter of John and Carrie 

Fischetti of Aylett, and the 

granddaughter of Michael 

and Thelma Magyar of 

Aylett and Lyda Fischetti of 

Manchester, New Jersey. Gianna has been a 

student at Aylett for the past eleven years. 

  During her time at Aylett, Gianna has 

participated in numerous activities.  She has 

been a Science Fair winner and a member of 

the tennis team. She was also an active 

member of the drama department, holding 

leading roles in several productions.  Gianna 

belonged to the Aylett Middle School 

Leadership Team for three years, in which she 

helped plan and lead school events and 

fundraisers. In addition to school activities, 

Gianna has been involved with Christian 

Youth Theater in Fredericksburg and has been 

a dancer with Dawn’s School of Dance in 

Manquin for nine years. She continues to play 

tennis in her spare time, as well as pursue her 

interest in music by playing multiple 

instruments. Gianna will attend West Point 

High School next year. 

Good Homes Needed 
For Good Pets 

20201 King William Road, King William, Virginia 23086 

(804)769-4983    Fax (804)769-4993 

www.kingwilliamcounty.com/animal shelter   

email: animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us 

www.petfinder.com 

Congratulations to Aylett Country Day School’s 

Class of 2018 



J u n e  6  ,  2 0 1 8             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                                            p a g e  1 1  

 

By Gene Campbell 

  On May 26 under a beautiful blue sky 

and billowing clouds looking like smoke 

signals, the 31st Annual Upper 

Mattaponi Tribe Spring Festival and 

Native American Pow-Wow got under 

way with the traditional Grand Entry at 

high noon.  With the traditional color 

guard leading the way and chiefs/former 

chiefs directly behind them, the 

procession proceeded around the scared 

circle and stopped for the raising of the 

flags.  Immediately after the raising of 

the flags all veterans in attendance were 

invited into the circle for a special walk/

dance honoring their service and 

sacrifice in protecting America.  After 

special remarks by Upper Mattaponi 

Chief Frank Adams and others, 

traditional dances such as the grass, 

jingle dress, fancy, and others were performed by tribal members (both men and 

women) in their colorful regalia.      

  This is the first Pow-Wow the Upper Mattaponi people have celebrated as a federally 

recognized tribe, securing that status in January when President Trump signed a bill 

granting federal recognition to not only the Upper Mattaponi tribe but to six other 

Virginia tribes as well.   

  I have missed only a couple of Pow-Wows and would take my father when he was 

not able to attend on his own. He loved the Pow-Wows and had the highest respect for 

all Native Americans.  One of the highest honors of his life was in 2010 when he was 

honored at the Pow-Wow by then Chief Ken Adams and the entire Upper Mattaponi 

Tribe.  Many thanks to the tribe for the respect they always showed to my father.    

Upper Mattaponi Tribe Celebrates Heritage and 

Federal Recognition 
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  The following residents of were 

recently named to the Dean's List 

at William & Mary for the spring 

2018 semester: 
 

Mattaponi, VA  

Alexandra Puccio 

West Point, VA  

Minna Blottner 

Ethan Harrison  

NEWS RELEASE 

 

King and Queen is a nationally recognized as 

pioneer in this field and that is something all of 

our citizens should be proud of.”  Rusty 

Bailey, King & Queen County Board of 

Supervisors Chair 

  NACo President Roy Charles Brooks said, 

“Counties seize opportunities to deliver 

services more efficiently and build stronger 

communities every day. Achievement Award-

winning programs are examples for counties 

that are determined to enhance services for our 

residents.” 

  Nationally, awards are given in 18 different 

categories that reflect the vast, comprehensive 

services counties provide. The categories 

include children and youth, criminal justice, 

county administration, information technology, 

health, civic engagement and many more. 

  NACo will recognize award-winning counties 

at its 2018 Annual Conference and Exposition 

July 13-16 in Nashville/Davidson County, 

Tennessee.   

  Started in 1970, NACo’s annual Achievement 

Awards program is designed to recognize 

county government innovations. Each nominee 

is judged on its own merits and not against 

other applications received.  

  The National Association of Counties (NACo) 

u n i t e s  A m e r i c a ’ s  3 , 0 6 9  c o u n t y 

governments.  Founded in 1935, NACo brings 

county officials together to advocate with a 

collective voice on national policy, exchange 

ideas and build new leadership skills, pursue 

transformational county solutions, enrich the 

public’s understanding of county government 

and exercise exemplary leadership in public 

service.  Learn more at www.naco.org 

King & Queen County earns National Achievement 

Award for Rural Broadband Internet 

By Gene Campbell 

At the May 21 King William Board of 

Supervisors meeting County Administrator 

Bobbie Tassanari requested approval to 

extend internet f iber from the 

Hamilton  Holmes Middle School Complex 

to the courthouse complex.  Lumos 

Networks is currently under contract with 

King William County Public Schools to 

bring fiber to Hamilton Holmes Middle 

School and King William High School. 

Extending the fiber line approx.two miles 

down to the courthouse complex and animal 

shelter will have a one time cost of 

$50,000.  In addition there will be a monthly 

recurring charge of $2,786. Tassanari said 

this will provide better internet service to the 

courthouse complex and cost less than the 

current internet provider. The $50,000 initial 

cost will come from a contingency fund set 

aside in the 2018 budget.  The Supervisors 

approved the request by a 4-1 vote with 

Supervisor Hansen dissenting.   

In other matters Supervisors: 

1. Approved resolution 18-22 celebrating 

Bay Aging's 40th year of service to the 

community. 

2. Approved by a vote of 4-1 (Supervisor 

Hansen dissenting) the appointment of EDA 

Vice Chairman Ed Moren to represent King 

William on the newly formed PamunkeyNet 

Advisory Team.  The Team will not be a 

decision making body...only serving as 

thought-leaders and be communication 

channels back to their local leadership. 

Supervisor Moskalski advised the Board the 

initial commitment of $5,000 for the 

PamunkeyNet Project was reduced to $3,726 

due to the number of partners that have 

joined the project.   

4. County Administrator Tassanari advised 

the Board the EDA is considering increasing 

the number of members on the Authority 

from seven to nine and also adding three ex-

officio members.  A joint meeting between 

the Supervisors and the EDA is scheduled at 

the June 11 work session.  

5. Fire Chief Andy Aigner presented Fire 

and EMS call statistics for April 2018. 

6. Approved by a vote of 3-2 (Supervisors 

Hansen and Ehrhart dissenting) the 

appointment of Garland Jenkins of West 

Point to fill an unexpired term on the EDA 

ending on June 30, 2019.  

7. Approved by a vote of 4-0 (Supervisor 

Hodges abstaining) the reappointment of 

Brian Hodges to the EDA for a four year 

term expiring June 30, 2022.  

8. Approved by a vote of 5-0 the 

reappointment of John Breeden to the 

Planning Commission for a four year term 

expiring June 30, 2022.   

  The next meeting of the King William 

Board of Supervisors is a work session 

scheduled for June 11 beginning at 7pm at 

the County Administrative Bldg,   
 

KW Supervisors Approve Extending Internet Service to 

Courthouse Complex 

Local Residents Named to William & Mary Dean's List 
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  Pack 351 had placed boxes at the King 

and Queen post office and Shacklefords 

post office to collect flags that need to be 

retired. The U.S. Flag code states that, 

“the flag, when it is in such condition that 

it is no longer a fitting emblem for 

display, should be destroyed in a 

dignified way.  Please Donate your old, 

faded, torn flags to us, so that we many 

give them the proper retirement they 

deserve! 

Post Office Accepting Old Flags K&Q Teacher of the Year 

Whitney Curle standing in front of the sign at Central high school 

   The next meeting for the SRBA Board 

(Southside Rappahannock Baptist 

Association and its Allied Ministries) will 

be held on Saturday, June 9, 2018 (10:00 

AM) at the First Baptist Church of 

Hockley, 2356 York River Road in 

Shacklefords, VA 23156 where Rev. 

Keith Parham is Pastor (804-785-2172). 

  

The Women’s Ministry (Rev. Drucilla 

Tate – President) will gather at 8:30 

AM prior to the parent body meeting and 

the Raikes Church School (Ms. Arlene 

Roane - President) will meet at 9:15 

AM. The Southside Ministerial Alliance 

(Rev. Fred Holmes – President) will meet 

following the parent body during the 

lunch period provided by First Baptist. 

  

Please join us even if you are not an 

official Board Member, but serve in one of 

the 35 member churches. This meeting 

will focus on the three day annual session 

being planned for next month in July to be 

held at First Baptist.  Moderator Bayton 

encourages all pastors, clergy and lay 

members to attend in support of the goals 

and objectives of  SRBA and its Allied 

Ministries. 

  

  

Deacon Percy E. Pollard, Sr.   

Public Relations Chairperson 

804-769-2222 
  

Rev. Dr. Griselda Amy Bayton 

Moderator 
 

SRBA BOARD MEETING SET FOR JUNE 9 
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Hi! We’re “Mary-Kate” (left) and “Ashley” (right)! We’re stunning sisters that 
are about 6 months old. We were brought to the Shelter after we were 
found behind a local convenience store. We are social and sweet girls that 
love to snuggle each other and play! Meow! 
Phone (804)-769-4983 

   President Joe Fijol welcomed everyone 

and introduced guest speaker Delegate 

Keith Hodges. Keith recognized all the law 

enforcement personnel and their families in 

attendance and said "we are here tonight to 

say THANK YOU for protecting and 

keeping us out of harms way... not only are 

you our guardians of safety, you are our 

f r i e n d s  a n d  p a r t  o f  t h e 

community....volunteering and becoming 

involved in the community when you are 

out of uniform".  Keith reminded everyone 

to take the time to say THANK YOU to a 

police officer when you see one.  Ending 

his keynote address on a sobering note, he 

reminded everyone 51 police officers 

through out the nation have been killed in 

the line of duty thus far this year.    

  At the end of the night everyone enjoyed 

refreshments provided by the ladies of 

Crime Solvers.  

Submitted by Corey McConville 

  The King William Girls Softball team 

shut down Amelia County in the Region 

2A Championship on Friday at Amelia 

County High School.  King William 

pitcher Jenna Evans threw a complete 

game shutout leading King William to a 1-

0 victory.  The pitching was strong on 

both sides.  Evans struck out seven and 

allowed five hits while Amelia County 

pitchers sat down four and allowed four 

hits.  Rachel Watson took the loss for 

Amelia County. Sarah Davis, Hailey Reid, 

Amber Harris and KaDedra Temple 

scored the lone run by a walk, advancing 

on a steal, fielder's choice and then 

another passed ball.  With the win against 

Amelia the Cavaliers will host a state 

quarterfinal game versus the Region B 

runner up Madison County on Tuesday 

June 5 at 5pm at KWHS.  

  King William has had yet another 

successful season with a 17-3 overall 

record. Competition has been fierce during 

the regular season, but the Cavaliers 

picked up big wins against some of the 

toughest competition around.  Some of 

those games include a 5-0 decisive win 

over St. Margaret's, sweeping former state 

champion Mathews twice, an 11 inning 

walk-off win over Northumberland and a 

close 3-2 victory over Rappahannock.  

  King William will graduate five seniors 

who have had much success throughout 

their career here. But, with a strong 

underclassmen varsity group and an 

athletic JV program, we should see even 

more success in the future.  GO CAVS!! 

KWHS Girls Softball Team Hosts Madison in 

State Quarterfinals  

Everyone enjoyed the delicious refreshments provided by the ladies of Mattaponi Crime Solvers.  

Appreciating the Men and Women  

in Law Enforcement 

By Gene Campbell 

 

  At a recent Board of Directors meeting of the 

Tideneck Chapter of the Va. Tech Alumni 

Association, Board member Ed Pittman 

announced a donation of $3,500 to the Va Tech 

Alumni Association Scholarship Fund from 

Commonwealth Senior Living at Farnham. On 

hand to make the presentation to the Board of 

Directors was Commonwealth Senior Living 

Sales and Marketing Director Jill White.  Also 

at the meeting King William High School 

Senior Caleigh Agee was named one of six 

recipients of a $500 scholarship to attend Va 

Tech.   

  The Tideneck Chapter of the Va. Tech 

Alumni Association annually gives 

scholarships to area High School Seniors to 

help further their education at Va. 

Tech.  Caleigh plans to major in marketing.   

KWHS Senior Caleigh Agee Receives $500 Scholarship 

from Tideneck Chapter of the VA Tech Alumni Association 

(From left to right) Tideneck Chapter Scholarship Fund Chairman Ronald Thompson, Tideneck 

Chapter Board member Ed Pittman, Jill White of Commonwealth Senior Living and Tideneck 

Chapter President Ronnie Gill.    

Delegate Keith Hodges addresses the Mattaponi Crime Solvers members and law enforcement personnel 
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  US Armed Forces veterans of American 

Legion Post 314 in Aylett, King William, 

hosted a community open house on Memorial 

Day with military history displays, games and 

free food.  

  Memorial Day is a federal holiday set side for 

remembering those who died while serving in 

America's military.  

  The Post is the basic unit of the American 

Legion and usually represents a small 

geographic area such as a single town or part 

of a county. There are roughly 14,900 posts in 

the United States. The Post is used for formal 

business such as meetings and a coordination 

point for community service projects. Often the 

Post will host community events such as bingo, 

Hunter breakfasts, holiday celebrations, and be 

available to the community and churches in 

time of need. 

  At the state level, The American Legion is 

organized into "departments", which run 

annual civic training events for high school 

juniors called Boys State. Two members from 

each Boys State are selected for Boys Nation. 

The American Legion Auxiliary runs Girls 

State and Girls Nation. In addition to Boys 

State, The American Legion features numerous 

programs including American Legion Baseball, 

Scouting, Oratorical Contests, Junior Shooting 

Sports, Youth Alumni, Sons of the American 

Legion, American Legion Riders, and 

Scholarships at every level of the organization. 

  More information is available at legion.org 

American Legion Post 314 

  Virginia’s agricultural finance leader H. Earl 

Longest, died April 23, 2018. He was the 

retired Chief Executive Officer and President 

of Virginia’s largest agricultural leader, 

Colonial Farm Credit, ACA, which had a base 

volume of $470 million and an asset base of 

$500 million when he retired. 

  Mr. Longest was promoted to CEO and 

President of the Richmond Farm Credit 

Association on January 1, 1977, which at that 

time had an asset base of $67 million. He 

became the chief architect of the process to 

consolidate eight Farm Credit Associations (six 

in Virginia and two in Southern Maryland) into 

the Colonial Farm Credit, ACA, on September 

1, 1988. The chartered territory included 53 

counties and citied with thirteen branch offices 

in Virginia and three in Southern Maryland. 

  Mr. Longest had provided leadership to 

Virginia’s industry of agriculture for more than 

twenty years. He served as Chairman of the 

Governor’s Agriculture Credit Committee, as 

President of the Virginia Agribusiness Council, 

the Virginia Forestry Association, the Friends 

of the Industry of agriculture, and the Virginia 

Association of Soil and Water Conservation 

Districts. He served as a member of the 

Virginia Governor’s Job Training Council, 

Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Bay 

Private Industry Council, a member of the 

King and Queen county School Board, acting 

Chairman of the Southeastern National 

Association of Conservation Districts Research 

committee, member of the NACD Forest5ry 

Committee, and Executive Director of the 

colonial Agricultural Educational Foundation, 

Inc. 

  The agricultural and forestry industries have 

recognized Mr. Longest’s leadership by 

awarding him the Outstanding Friend of the 

Industry of Agricultural in 1985, the Virginia 

Soybean Associat ion’s Outstanding 

Cooperative and Support Award in 1988, the 

Virginia Extension Service’s State 4-H Alumni 

Award in 1988, the Virginia Agribusiness 

Council’s Distinguished Service Award in 

1988, the Goodyear Award of Merit for 

Outstanding Accomplishment in Resource 

Conservation in 1989, the College of Forestry 

and Wildlife Resources, VPI, Appreciation 

Award in 1992, and the Virginia Council of 

Farmer Cooperatives’ agribusiness Leadership 

Award in 1992. 

  Mr. Longest states that the most rewarding 

part of his agricultural finance career ahs been 

the opportunity it offered to help others, both 

customers and employees, reach their goals 

and the many friendships developed along the 

way. 

  He states that over the last twenty years he 

has seen the industry of agriculture's 

restructure from family owned and managed 

farms to large commercial operation. In this 

process, more than 60% of the farm operators 

were squeezed out by a political, monetary, 

and export policies over which they had no 

control. 

  If he could make wishes come true, he would 

have two. First, he would bring the Virginia 

agriculture and forestry industries together into 

one powerful organization. The two similar 

industries working together politically and 

economically would be the most influential 

groups, the industries have very little influence. 

Secondly, he would establish a Secretary of 

agriculture and Forestry in Virginia which 

would represent the interests of farmers and 

timber owners every time the Governor’s 

cabinet met.  

  When asked what accomplishments in his 

career did he receive the most satisfaction, his 

quick answer is the three educational 

foundations to which he has provided 

leadership: the Colonial agricultural 

Educational Foundation with more than 

$250,000 in assets, the funds and 

commitments, and the James R. Nichols 

Educational Endowment which has more 

support of other educational activities for rural 

youth. 

Agriculture Leader Longest Died in April 
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ATTNENTION: 

We do not keep announcements. This 

page is free to our area. Keep it concise. 

We edit. 

 

Missionary from East Africa Coming to 

King William 

By: Rev. Evans White 

The King William Minister Conference 

will host Bishop Eliphas Mitugo of Kenya, 

East Africa during the month of June. After 

a year long effort to make the necessary 

arrangements, the time has come for this 

momentous mission effort to come to 

pass. The Reverend Carrie Woolridge, 

associate minister at Gethsemane, has led 

the effort to bring Bishop Mitugo to our 

area. The Bishop will preach the morning 

service at the following churches: June 

10 at Mt. Nebo in West Point; June 24 at 

Trinity and July 8 at Baptist Liberty. Please 

contact the churches for details about their 

service times. While in the US, Bishop 

Mitugo will also be attending a Christian 

Conference in Louisville, Kentucky. “We 

are blessed,” said Pastor White, “to have 

Bishop Mitugo to come and preach the 

word of God to us.” The public is welcome 

to attend one or all of the services. This is a 

once in a lifetime opportunity. For more 

information contact Carrie Woolridge 

at woolridgecarrie@yahoo.com. 

CHISTIAN 

Christian Fellowship Ministries  

CFM is located at 304 W. Chinquapin Rd., 

King William 23086. (Phone) 804-769-

1 9 8 5  o r  8 0 4 - 7 6 9 - 1 1 9 2 . 

Contact cfm23086@yahoo.com for more 

information. 

Crossroads Mission Center 

1st Wed. of the Month, 6pm – 8pm located 

on Sharon Road next to the library. Messy 

Church is a Christian program that begins 

at 6pm with food and fellowship, followed 

by the feeding of the soul with Christian 

crafts, activities, and message. Come to 

God as you are - adults and children alike. 

V i s i t  u s  a t 

www.crossroadsmissioncenter.org or on fb 

@ Crossroads Mission Center-KW.   

SMYRNA CHRISTIAN CHURCH, 3655 

Powcan Rd. Brunington' Va. Invites you to 

a Revival. Join us on Sunday June 

24th , June 25th June 26th and June 27th 

from 7  to 8 p.m.  . Pastor David Dunaway 

and guest speakers  Pastor Chuck Haley 

and Pastor Larry Schools, along with 

special music that will be provided, will 

deliver messages that will Inspire us all. 

BAPTIST 

Bethlehem Baptist Church 

Call 804-363-1167 for additional 

information. 

Bruington Baptist Church 

4784 The Trail, Bruington, King & Queen 

County. 10a.m. Sunday school; 11a.m. 

Worship Service with Communion on first 

Sundays; 9a.m. Deacons meet on first 

Sundays/WOM meets third Sundays/

Fellowship breakfast fourth Sundays/

Breakfast prepared by men fifth Sundays; 

11a.m. children’s church fifth Sundays/

children and youth mission groups meet 

third Sundays; 6p.m. Adult Bible study 

Wednesdays followed by 7p.m. choir 

practice; 10a.m. until noon community 

clothes cupboard first Saturdays. Rev. 

Roger Collier 804-815-3267. 

Beulah Baptist Church 

Church family invites you to 11 

a.m. worship. Bible study for ages 3 up 

begins at 9:45 a.m. See website http://

www.beulahbaptistva.org/ Located at 4805 

West River Road near intersection 

of Dorrell Rd., 6 1/2 miles northwest of 

Aylett. 

Colosse Baptist Church Youth Choir in 

King William will present the 

musical “Different” on June 16th at 

7:00pm at Colosse Baptist Church. The 25 

member youth choir has been working 

since January to present a musical with 

contemporary Christian songs and skits. A 

love offering will be taken to benefit the 

Colosse Baptist Church's youth mission trip 

to Williamsburg, Kentucky in July. There 

will be music from such artists as Sidewalk 

Prophets, Casting Crowns and Toby Mac. 

Refreshments will be served after the 

concert in the Sandman Fellowship Hall. 

All are welcome. For more information, 

please call Dawn Smith at 804-241-9782. 

Mangohick Baptist Church 

June 18-23  - VBS Gear Up! Get Ready! 

It’s Game Time! Each night, dinner from  6

–7 pm. Biblical Learning, Arts and Crafts, 

and Music from  7-8:30 pm. Get in the 

spirit and join us. Game On! June 24 – 

Community Day at Mangohick Baptist 

Church starting at 11:00 am. Culmination 

of VBS Week, Games, Awards, Skits, 

Gospel Singing, Praise Dancing, 

Fellowship, and Food! 

Mattaponi Baptist Church 

11468 The Trail, King and Queen 

Courthouse, Pastor: David Anthony, 1-804-

384-7721 Weekly Worship Service: 

Sunday school at 10 am; Morning Worship 

11 am. 

Mt. Sinai Baptist Church 

(2217 Commins Road, Aylett)–Church 

Anniversary: Celebrating 149 years in 

history and  serving the community, 

Sunday, June 3, 2018 at 3:00 p.m. Theme: 

“Jesus is Our Cornerstone”. Scripture 

reference Ephesians 2:20. Rev. Linwood L. 

Jones, Jr., pastor of St. John Baptist 

Church, Tappahannock, VA and 

congregation will be our special guest. 

Refreshments will be served. Chairperson - 

Sister Vernell Hall (804)769-4879.      

New Mt. Zion Baptist Church 
Walkerton, will be having their 

Annual Youth Day Service on Sunday, 

June 24, at 11:00 a.m. Dr. David White, 

Division Superintendent of King William 

County Public Schools will provide the 

message. Wayland Baptist Church Youth 

Choir will provide the music. Please join us 

for a blessed day. 

Oak Grove Baptist Church 

King William County is in need of a 

keyboardist responsible for playing four 

Sundays a month for four different choirs 

(Inspirational, Youth, Sanctuary, & Men’s 

Chorus) Interested applicants must be 

willing to travel with the choirs/pastor, as 

necessary. Interested should contact the 

Music Ministry (please leave a voice mail 

message with name and phone number) at 

(804) 994-2630. Resumes may also be 

submitted to: Music Ministry President 

Oak Grove Baptist Church 46 Towinque 

Farm Road Hanover, VA  23069 

Olivet Baptist Church  

25375 The Trail, Mattaponi, Sunday 

School at 10:00 AM Sundays Worship at 

11:00 AM pastor Terry Morrison 

Sharon Baptist Church 

Camp Moose on the loose, Join the action 

For exciting bible stories, crafts, games, 

puppets, skits, light dinner and prizes. 

Bring your friends ages 3-adults and join us 

each evening, July 8-12 from 6:15-8:30Pm. 

For more info call 769-2320 to pre-register 

your kids for vacation bible school! 

Next Step Church 

Located at 7753 Richmond-Tappahannock 

Highway, Aylett. Sunday Worship Service 

Times – 9:00 & 10:30am preceded by 

Coffee House. We want to invite you to our 

exciting worship experience. For more 

information, please contact us at 804/769-

3182, welcome@nextstep-church.com, 

www.nextstep-church.com. 

Rehoboth Baptist Church  

at 5904 Acquinton Church Road, King 

William. Call 769-8400 if questions. 

Saint Paul Baptist Church  

FAMILY AND FRIENDS DAY on Globe 

Road, Aylett will celebrate Family and 

Friends Day on Saturday, July 14, 2018 at 

2:00pm. We will have a picnic following 

the service. 

The Vessels Family will host the service 

and will highlight the late Deaconess Ida 

Vessels. The guest speaker will 

be  Minister Olga Johnson Norris from 

Washington, D.C.  She is the 

granddaughter of the late Mr. & Mrs. 

Robert and Ida Vessels of King William. A 

guest choir will render music. Please join 

us for this joyful occasion. 

St. Stephens Baptist Church  

An historic church for all of today’s 

people. Just off Rte 360 at St. Stephens 

Church stoplight. ¼ mile south on Rte 14 

(The Trail). (804) 769-8833 We invite you 

to come as you wish and you’ll find warm 

people who love God, try to live like Jesus, 

and care for their neighbors, both near and 

far. Sunday: Bible study 10AM, Worship 

Celebration 11AM, Prayer/Bible Study 

Wed. at 7PM.Communion the first Sunday 

of each month. “Follow” us on Facebook: 

SSBCTheTrail for current events. 

The Edge Worship Centre 

4 6 0  1 4 t h  S t .  W e s t  P o i n t . 

www.tewcwestpoint.net The Edge 

welcomes ALL to attend our weekly 

services. Adult Sunday school is 9:30 and 

Worship is 11:00. Visit us and experience 

praise and worship in His name accordance 

with the Holy Bible, the living word of 

Christ Jesus. 

Upper King & Queen Church 

Sunday School 9:45. Worship Service with 

Children’s Church each Sunday at 

11:00. WMU for ladies and Mission 

Friends for children. Men's Prayer 

Breakfast at 8A.M. 1st Sunday of the 

month. Pastor Wade Wilkins. 769-8534. 

METHODIST 

Epworth United Methodist Church 

 For further information please contact the 

church office at 769-1949.  

McKendree United Methodist Church 

Manquin/Aylett  

EPISCOPAL 

Immanuel Episcopal Church 

190 Allen’s Circle King & Queen Court 

House Services at 10AM Holy Eucharist 

one Sunday a month Morning Prayer the 

remaining Sundays, led by a Lay Person. 

For information on a particular Sunday, 

call 804-785-2122  

St. David’s Episcopal Church 

Aylett. "To Know Christ Jesus and to Make 

Christ Known" 11291 West River Road, 

Aylett (Beside the Public Boat Landing) 

Featuring The Rev. T. Gustavo Mansella 

All Are Welcome! All Sundays -

11AM Eucharist Service First Sunday of 

the Month - Youth Focus/Potluck After. 

St. Paul’s Millers Tavern 

7924 Richmond Highway. Sunday service 

at 10a.m. Holy Eucharist with music. Adult 

Bible study 8:30 - 9:15 a.m. Nursery 

available at 10 a.m. service. 443-2341 

www.stpaulsmillerstavern.org  

St. John's Episcopal Church 

St. John's Hall, 916 Main Street, West 

Point.  

Upper King and Queen Church 

Sunday School 9:45. Worship Service with 

Children’s Church each Sunday at 

11:00. WMU for ladies and Mission 

Friends for children. Pastor Wade Wilkins. 

769-8534  

PRESBYTERIAN 

St. James Presbyterian Church 

(the little church next to King William 

Courthouse) 411 Courthouse Lane. 

Worship with us on Sundays at 10:30 

AM. Communion held on first Sunday 

every month. Our minister is Rev. John 

William Turner.  

St. James Presbyterian Church 

(The church next to King William 

Courthouse) 411 Courthouse Lane. 

Worship with us on Sundays at 10:30 

AM. Our music is a blend of contemporary 

and traditional hymns. Communion is the 

first Sunday of each month.  Our Minister 

is Rev. Dr. John Turner, a native Scotsman. 

NON Denomination 

Broadus Church - Hebron Campus 

3407 King William Road, Aylett, 23009, 

(804) 779-2700, Worship with us Sunday 

mornings. 10:30am. Social time, coffee and 

doughnuts, service at 11am. Come as you 

are and we promise to make you feel right 

at home. We are focused on worship of 

God and studying his word, building 

relationships and service to our 

community. Check us out on Facebook, 

Broadus-Church-Hebron-Campus, for 

events and opportunities.  

CROSS CHURCH  

A safe place for everyone. We Worship 

together 10:30 Sunday mornings at K.W. 

F i r e  &  R e s c u e .  7 9 3 6 

Richmond Tappahannock Hwy., Aylett, 

23009. crosschurchva.com  

 

Church Calendar 

https://maps.google.com/?q=3655+Powcan+Rd&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=3655+Powcan+Rd&entry=gmail&source=g
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ATTENTION: Non Profit Only– This 

page is free to our area. Keep it concise. 

We edit.  

 

TRIAD 2018 Schedule  

June 6, at 10:00 a.m. Housing and Financial 

Counseling August 1, at 10:00 a.m. Crimes 

Against Seniors October 3, at 10:00 a.m. Bay 

Transit Transportation December 5, at 10:00 

a.m. Opioid Crisis Pamunkey Regional 

Library 396 Newtown Rd., St. Stephens Ch. 

23148 May 2, at 10:00 a.m. Dementia – 

Know the 10 Signs July 11, at 10:00 a.m. 

Opioid Crisis September 5, at 10:00 a.m. 

Oral Health for Seniors November 7, at 

10:00 a.m. Grieving.  Bay Transit provides 

FREE transportation to anyone who is 

interested in attending any of the Triad 

meetings. Just call (804) 693-6977 prior to 

that Wednesday to schedule your ride.  

King & Queen Branch Library  

Yoga for Seniors Thursday, June 7, 14, 21, 

& 28, 12:30 – 1:30 p.m. Reading Takes You 

Everywhere! Thursday, June 14, 5:30 – 6:30 

p.m. Storytimes Thursdays (June 7, 14, 21, & 

28) Family Storytime 10:30 a.m. Call 804-

769-1623 or visit the library at 396 Newtown 

Road for more information.  

Upper King William Branch Library  

Yoga for Seniors Tuesday, June 12, 19, & 

26, 11:00 a.m. – noon Summer Evening 

Movie Thursday, June 21, 5:00 – 7:00 p.m. 

Ages 11-18. Storytimes Wednesdays (June 6, 

13, 20, & 27) Family Storytime 10:30 a.m. 

Call 804-769-3731 or visit the library at 694-

J Sharon Road for more information. 

West Point Branch Library 

Second Saturday Movie Matinee Saturday, 

June 9, Noon – 1:30 p.m. You Can Origami! 

Thursday, June 14, 6:30 – 7:30 p.m. Ages 18 

& up LEGOMania Friday, June 15, 4:00 - 

5:00 p.m. Ages 5-12 Teen Movie & Pizza 

Friday, June 22, Noon- 2:00 p.m. Ages 10-

18. Movie Night Thursday, June 28, 5:30 - 

7:30 p.m. Ages 16 & up Storytimes Fridays 

(June 8, 15, 22, & 29) Family Storytime 

10:30 a.m. Call 804-843-3244 or visit the 

library at 721 Main Street for more 

information. 

Southern States Retail King William 

June 2nd Sprinklers and water hoses 10% off, 

9th Bagged Mulch 10% off, 16th Animal 

Swap, 23rd In stock only fence products 10% 

off, 30th Propane sale 20LB fill up $7.99 one 

day only, beef event coming in July call store 

for details! 804-769-3100. (804)769-

3100 Sharon Rd. Monday-Saturday 8AM-

6PM Sunday-Closed 

Mangohick Vol. Fire Dept. 

BBQ Drive Thru Thursday, June 21 5:30-

7:30pm. $10 tickets sold by MVFD members 

and are available for purchase at the station 

on Tues, Wed and Thurs from 7-10pm or by 

calling Jeremy 572-5155 or Leslie 237-9692, 

tickets will not sold at the door. 3493 King 

William Rd. Aylett 23009. 994-9800. 

Mattaponi & Pamunkey Rivers 

Association 

Friday, June 15 – MPRA Picnic. 6 PM at 

Campbell’s Pavilion. get trash bags/

assignments for the annual June 16 River 

Cleanup. Pre-register at www.mpra.org by 

June 10. Email matpamrivers@gmail.com. 

Registration link online at www.mpra.org. 

Saturday, June 16 – MPRA Annual River 

Cleanup. Pre-register at www.mpra.org. 

Monday, June 18 – Paddle on Garnett’s 

Creek. Pre-register at www.mpra.org. 

Questions? Email matpamrivers@gmail.com. 

Registration link online at www.mpra.org. 

Monday, July 9 – Registration opens for 

MPRA/4-H River Camp (July 25-27 at 

Sandy Point State Forest, for ages 8 - 15). 

Call or go by VA Cooperative Extension 

Office, (804) 769-4955.  

Free Diabetes Tele-Ed Classes 

King William-Dawn Community Doctors 

and UVA are offering FREE classes on 

managing diabetes. Contact Keven Talley at 

804-769-3022. September 25 (1-3pm) Eat 

Smart, Change your Lifestyle September 4 (1

-3pm) Basics of Diabetes and Medications 

September 11 (1-3pm) Nutrition Basics 

September 18 (1-3pm) Glucose Control, 

Activity & Stress 

Good Homes Needed For Good Pets   

Regional Animal Shelter, 20201 King 

William Road, King William 804-769-4983. 

Kennel visiting hours Mon.–Fri. 11a.m.-

4p.m., Wed. eve. until 6pm., Sat.11am.-2pm. 

w w w . p e t f i n d e r . c o m  e m a i l : 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us  

Help Wanted!  

If you love animals please consider 

becoming a foster parent. You provide a safe 

and loving home, Indian Rivers Humane 

Society will provide food and medical. 

Please call 804-885-3109 x2 for further 

information. Someone will call you back. 

You can help save lives!  

DCSE Service Point Assistance 

Entering the New Millennium DCSE 

Personnel will be at K&Q Social Services on 

the Third Thursday of each month from 

9:30AM to 3:00 PM to assist you with Child 

Support Related Questions and/or Inquiries. 

DCSE Contact Information: 1-800-468-8894 

Afternoon Off for Caregivers! 

Bring your senior loved ones to a special 

event on the third Wednesday of every 

month! Caregivers get an afternoon off 1:00-

5:00p.m. while their seniors enjoy fellowship 

in a safe environment with fun-filled 

activities planned especially for them. 

Information-registration, call 804-769-0001. 

Sponsored by United Methodist Women, 

McKendree UMC, 4347 Manfield Road, 

Manquin. 

Three Rivers SWCD Board Meetings 

Three Rivers Soil & Water Conservation 

District will hold their monthly Board of 

Directors meetings on the third Tuesday of 

each month. If you would like to attend, 

contact the office at (804)443-2327, ext. 4 

for meeting place and time. The public is 

invited. 

KW On-Going Nurturing Parenting 

Program 

Every Monday 6:30pm - 8:30pm King 

William Counseling Center, 1041 Sharon 

Road, KW. $20 Per/Session + $20 

Handbook. 15-week On-Going Nurturing 

Parenting Program takes place year round 

parents can enroll any time. Pre-registration 

is required. To register please call us at:1-888

-PREV-550 or 804-642-5402 or email us 

at prevent@mpnn.state.va.us 

Girl Scout Troop 1132 

Weekly meetings on Thursdays at 6pm at 

Mattaponi Vol. Rescue Squad Building. 

KW Children First Lions Club  

Meets on the 2nd Wednesday of each month 

at 7:00p.m. at the Crossroads Mission Center 

located at 694 K Sharon Road, King 

William. 

American Legion Post 314 Events 

All members & Veterans welcome to 

meetings. Community Wide Saltfish 

Breakfast 1st & 3rd Saturday from 8am-

10am. PTSD Support Group held each Wed. 

night at 7PM, Post 314 Bldg. Aylett 6250 

Richmond-Tapp. Hwy. Rt. 360. Freedom is 

NOT Free. 

VFW Post 9501 

Members of the VFW Post & Auxiliary 

Central Garage meet the Second Thursday 

each month at 7:00pm. Refreshments served 

after each business meeting. Contact 

commander James Brown 804-337-7029 for 

Post membership and F. Gwathmey 994-

2947 for Auxiliary membership. 

K.W. Rec Park KingWilliamRec.com.  

King William Democrats 

Do you want a government that’s interested 

in the needs of the middle class rather than 

writing loopholes for the rich? Come join the 

King William Democrats! We meet every 

third Tuesday each month at 6:30 PM at the 

Upper King William Library, 694 Sharon 

Road. For more info. contact Betsy at 804-

513-2546 or email   relldon@prodigy.net 

Mattaponi Crime Solvers 

(serving King  & Queen, King William, and 

town of West Point) Tip line: (804) 769-3000 

For more information on the Crime Solvers 

program contact: KQKWSolvers@aol.com. 

Remember If you see something, say 

something. 

King William T.E.A. Party 

KWTP meets the second and fourth 

Thursdays each month at 6:30 PM. Had 

enough of lies from the both major political 

parties; openly squeezing the middle class to 

pay off rich donors and poor voters? Take 

action, starting with effective strategies to 

deal with critical local, state and national 

issues. Meetings of KWTP are open to all 

citizens of good will. Usually at the Upper 

King William Library. Confirmation and lots 

mo re  in fo rma t ion  a t  Facebo o k 

and kwteaparty.com 

The Tappahannock Artists' Guild  

New show "Desire of the HeART" a visual 

and personal display of love by award 

winning artists Brooke Butler and Michael 

Martin. The show at the guild's gallery at 200 

Prince St. will run until July 8 with an 

opening reception for the artists from  5-7 

PM on June 1. The public is invited to both 

the reception and the show. 

Mobile Pantry 

The CornerStone Food Program June 6th @ 

noon *Summer Food Program June 20th at 9 

a.m. CSFP (for seniors only) June 27th @11 

a.m.  Saturday  food d is tr ibut ion 

Every Saturday from 9.30 a.m. to 11.30 

a.m. USDA distribution will be on June 

9th and 16, *Summer Food Program is for 

families needing supplemental food supply 

during school summer vacation. Children and 

teenagers do not have access to free or 

reduced fee lunches provided at schools from 

mid-June to early September. For the past 

four years, The CornerStone Food Program 

has tailored this distribution to meet the 

needs of such families. Clients who are 

already a part of the distribution on 

Saturdays do not qualify for the Summer 

Food Program. For more information about 

these programs call 804 769 2996 or 

email: theccdc@gmail.com 

Car show & Swap Meet 

Bluegrass  Family Day & Fly-In 

1000 Airport Rd, Mattaponi-Middle 

Peninsula Regional Airport 

Saturday, June 23rd 10am to 2pm 

Bring the entire family and enjoy live music, 

airplane rides, silent auctions, craft vendors, 

craft vendors, kids activities and much more. 

Proceeds support American Cancer Society. 

Contact Dennis Fary for details at 804-381-

9694. 

Community Calendar 
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Classifieds  

SERVICES 

 High Speed Internet 

Order the High Speed Satellite Internet 

that is now available in King William 
and King & Queen!                                     

Speeds up to 12-Mbps down and                     

3-Mbps up.                                                  

Starting at $60/month.   

Order now by Calling 874-3294 

Computer Services & Repair      
Home or Business 

Call Armistead @ 874-3294 
Call Armistead.com 

Norman’s Tree Service:  Tree removal, 

topping, trimming, stump grinding, 

brush chipping, storm damage and 

tractor work. No job too big or small,  

75 ft. bucket truck. Free Estimates, 

reasonable prices.  Licensed & Insured. 

Locally owned  & operated.              

Call 769-7197 

Steven’s Handyman Jr.:  Reasonable, 

Quality Work, Well Experienced, Any 

type of Yard Work, Painting, 

Mulching, Tree Work, Grass Cutting,  

Power Washing, Flooring and Decks 

etc.     Free Estimates & Insured.                          

Call 852-8403 (c) 

GET A FRESH LOOK, BRIGHTEN 

YOUR HOME-    Home 

Improvements and Repairs: 
Specializing in Kitchen and Bath 

remodels. Custom trim (crown molding, 

chair rail, pick your look) doors, 

window, tile painting, decks,             

patios,   siding and more.                                          

CALL 804-402-5019                                                           

S. A. DUNBAR CONSTRUCTION 

Pollard’s Landscaping, Trees trimmed 

and removed. 60ft. Bucket Truck, 

Asphalt Repair & Sealing, Mulching, 

Grass Cutting, Fertilizing, Seeding, 

Power raking, Tree Pruning, Driveway  

Repair , Fine & Rough Grading,  Lot 

Clearing, Trash Removal, Demolition, 

Drainage Problems, Install and Repair 

Septic Systems, Top Soil, Fill Dirt, 

Pressure Washing, Painting, Staining, 

Bricks, Blocks and Concrete Work.                                                  

Call 445-1063 Licensed & Insured 

Pressure Washing & Affordable Auto 
Detailing. Free Estimates. Vehicles 

Start At $80.00. Houses Start At 

$200.00. Decks, Gutters & Roof 

Cleaning. Call 804-901-8802 

MALLORY ELECTRIC 
Residential and Commercial electrical 

service and installations Also generator 

installations. Licensed and insured. 

BBB. Call: 746-4350 for                            

Service and Phone quotes. 

Auto Glass Installed: Bullzeye Glass, 
Windshield replacement, rock chip 

repair, same day mobile service.                                       

Direct billing for Insurance.                                                                                                            

Locally owned. Call 804-335-4807  

LEE’S LAWN CARE PLUS- Top 

quality yard services: Mowing, 

trimming, leaf removal, mulching. 

Pruning, gutters, etc. Senior and 

competitor Price Discounts!              

Call 804-512-1345  or 804-769-0358 

C. A. HARVEY FLOORS, LLC.   
Over  30 years of experience in 

installing and repairing hardwood and 

laminate floors.   We offer professional 

work at a reasonable price as well as 

being licensed and insured. Call for a        

FREE estimate  804-399-1124 

Guitar Lessons, For Group lessons or 

Private Lessons. Call: 804-769-1710 

   CLEAN CUT LAWN AND 

FENCING-Total Lawn Care, Locally 

owned and operated, very dependable, 

reasonable rates and                

satisfaction guarantee.                                            

Call Rick Lowe for free estimates.                         

Licensed & Insured 804-445-3943 

ALEXANDER PAINTING Interior, 

Exterior, Deck Staining and Power 

Washing. Quality Workmanship at        

a fair price. References available.                 

Over 20 years Experience!                                                   

Call Charles at:  804-814-2874  

Absolute Cleaning Tailored to Your 
Needs! Residential/Commercial 

Weekly,    Bi-Weekly, Monthly,        

One Time Bonded/Insured BBB                  

A+ Rating  804-305-4068 llcleans.com 

 

Bobcat/Tractor Services, Driveway 

Grading, Light Excavation, Drainage/

Erosion Control, Bush-Hogging, 

General Landscaping 

Mulch:  Delivered/Installed                

Call (804) 761-6009 

JOBS AVAILABLE 

Local construction company hiring in 

all aspects of construction. EOE, Drug 

free workplace. Apply in person at  

3240 King William Ave.,                             

West Point, VA  804-843-4700 

HVAC Installer, Mechanic & Helper 

Needed.  Local.                                    

Call: 804-514-5604  

Tree work climber position: Must 

have at least seven years of experience. 

Must have a good driving record CDL 

preferred.  Salary depends on 

experience.  Call (804) 387-6762 or 

(804) 798-4473 

General Labor, starting $22,400/year.    

Work M- Th, Mostly nights.               

Visit www.underpressure-inc.com for 

information/application. 804-769-8035 

 CAREER 

OPPORTUNITIES 

HAIR FASHIONS SALON                    

A Fast growing salon has positions 

available for experienced and licensed: 

Hair Stylist, Barber, Nail Technician. 

*Flexible hours available if interested 

please contact Gloria at 804-769-2458 

or visit salon at: 109 Commons Park 

Circle Manquin, VA 23106                          

9 Miles east of Mechanicsville           

off Rt. 360 in King William 

Aylett Country Day School is 

currently accepting applications for 

the following positions for the 2018-

2019 school year: * Pre-Kindergarten 

Teacher, * Art Teacher (Part-time), 

*Physical Education Teacher (Part-time)  

& *Instructional Assistant . 

Qualifications:  College degree with 

endorsement in the above identified 

subject area. Previous teaching 

experience is preferable. Applications 

and additional information regarding 

positions can be obtained by contacting 

Tara Garner at  (804) 443-3214 or 

www.acdspatriots.net 

FOR RENT  
APARTMENT FOR RENT Aylett 

Brick 2 Bedroom, large eat-in kitchen, 

washer-dryer, excellent location, From 

$785. per month.   “Rent Special”       

769-0867          

www.colonialsquareapartments.com 

For Lease: Office Space 150 Sq. ft. 

$325.00 a month. Located on          

Route 360 in Aylett.                                              

Call: 804-690-7011 

House for rent in Aylett– 3 BD, 2 BA, 

Rancher, one acre lot on quiet              

cul-de-sac, sunken L/R, wood burning 

FP. (One dog will be allowed on 

premises). Avail. 06/01/2018. $1,200 

monthly rent. Sec. dep. $1,200. One year 

lease. Text with questions. 804-690-3710 

Rent For Special Events at American 

Legion Post 314. 6250 Richmond 
Tappahannock Turnpike Birthday 

Parties, Wedding Receptions,            

Family Reunions, Graduations,   

Christmas Gatherings.                                               

No Alcohol allowed                                           

Call: Ben Headley 804-305-7530 

ANIMAL SERVICES 

Boarding, Twin Ponds Kennels, 

Indoor/Outdoor runs, heated & air 

conditioned. Obedience Training  & 

Gun Dog Training.                              

Call Patty or Danny Waltman                                      

769-3095 or 370-8793 

www.twinpondskennels.com 

DOG BOARDING: Indoor, outdoor, 

private runs, individual attention. 

Conveniently located                               

1/2 mile off 360 near Rt. 30.                   

Reservation suggested.                             

Edgewood Farm 769-4838  

WANTED 

Turn your unwanted items into cash!  

We’re buying antiques, old tools, old 

guns, swords, guitars, military items, 

old comic books and other old items. 

If you’re cleaning out a house, shed, 

attic, etc., or having a yard sale,                         

Call: 337-5329 

For sale 

Dodge 1992 Pickup. Does not run, 

good for parts. Best Offer.                 

Call 804-370-5506 

House with 2 bedrooms, 1 bath, great 

room and 2 car attached garage on 3 

acres in a convenient St. Stephens 

Church location. Fireplace. Hardwood 

floors. Whole-house water filter. Built-

in generator. Greenhouse. All well 

constructed. Fairly priced at $147.000. 

To see, call owners at     804-296-0713 
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74 Timberland Road 
King William, VA 23086 

• Plumbing Repairs & Boilers 

• Additions & Renovations 
• Residential & Commercial 

Lawn Tractors ● Chain Saws ● Mow-
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